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The practice of not suppressing harmonics and spurious emissions is continuing in Region 3, in the broadcasting services from Radio Pyongyang, DPR-Korea. This has given the radio amateurs in the far east, lots of problems as the regular harmonics/spurious emissions have occupied several useful frequencies in the 20, 15 and 10 metre bands of amateur radio. Apart from this, the regular use of the amateur frequency of 3560 kHz, for various domestic and international broadcasting have been logged by JARL on all the days in the time slot 1000 to 1630 UTC and  by NZART from 0900 to 2100 UTC.


Data stations using F7b,G7B and M7B modes with 8/12 channels, have become a common feature. The pulse radar-CODAR is as active as ever, covering the frequency slot 24950 to 25995 kHz in the 12 metre band. Occasionally, a few maritime stations show up handling traffic to other ships in our frequencies.


The worst of all, are the Indonesian Pirates who are very active in 7, 10, 14 and 18 MHz  amateur  bands The Sri Lankan Fishing Trawlers are regularly monitored using several frequencies in 7, 10, 14, 18 MHz and were recently observed to be using 21 MHz amateur frequency also. These two types of users know only their mother tongue and no other language, except, that of QRM Language, as told by amateurs quite often.


HOW LONG DOES THIS PIRACY OF AMATEUR FREQUENCIES CONTINUE ?  The authorized users within the limits of their licences, are  less heard in DX lands  than these pirates. The “might” of buying amateur radio equipment appears to have given them the “right” to use all the frequencies, as they like.


It is time that all the Authorities concerned with this, directly or indirectly, take a serious note of the chaos in the amateur bands and evolve suitable measures to control, check and clear these unauthorized users of our hard earned frequencies.


The other important web page for knowing what is happening in the  Region  2, IARU, please visit:


http://www.storm.ca/~iarumsr2
                  



This month, we have logs from JARL and NZARTalso, which have been incorporated into the Xcel  log-data sheet for your perusal.

de B.L.Manohar "Arasu"  VU2UR.

Regional   Monitoring Systems Coordinator
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.
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